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Minutes / Action List 

 

Meeting: Consultative Group 

Date / Time / Location: 21st June 2018 

Present: Ms Sorcha Carthy (SC) HEA, Mr Barry Hurley (BH) Patients’ Advocate, Mr 
Ronan Doyle (RD) GDA, Dr Paul Horan (PH) DIT, Ms Lori Keeve (LK) GDA, 
Ms Leslie Shoemaker (LS) DIT Staff, Ms Melda Slattery (MS) DIT, Mr 
Stephen Toomey (ST) HSE, Mr Pierre Yimbog (PY) DITSU  
 

Apologies: Cllr Aine Clancy (AC) DCC, Mr Eoin Farrell (EF) NTA, Mr Noel Gallagher 
(NG) DIT Staff, Ms Sharon Hughes (SH) DIT Students, Mr Stewart Logan 
(SL) DECG, Ms Lorna Maguire (LM) Local Community Rep, Ms Maureen 
O’Sullivan TD (MOS) Elected Rep, Cllr Nial Ring (NiR) DCC, Mr Donal 
Cassidy (DC) HSE, Ms Angela Connolly (ACo) Patients’ Advocate  

 

Item General Discussion / Action Owner Deadline 

1.  Minutes & Matters Arising   

1.1.  RD noted that this is the final meeting of this Consultative 
Group as its term and that of the GDA Board is ending in 
September. He informed the group that the GDA will be writing 
out to all stakeholder groups to nominate their 
representative/s. 

  

1.2.  PY was introduced to the group as the new DITSU President. It 
was noted that he will be joining the next Consultative Group. 

  

1.3.  The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.   
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1.4.  GC briefly joined the meeting to express his thanks to the group 
for being a part of the Grangegorman journey with the GDA. 

  

2.  Project Update   

2.1.  HSE Primary Care Centre 
RD noted that the centre is now fully up and running with the 
GPs and Thompson Centre having moved in May. He added that 
after some initial concerns around the Thompson Centre, which 
the HSE met with groups to address, the feedback is very 
positive. 

  

2.2.  HSE Residential Care Neighbourhood 
The group was informed that the design team has been 
appointed but has to go back to HSE Capital for final approval 
before it can be announced. RD noted that this should be in the 
not too distant future. 

  

2.3.  DIT Central and East Quads 
RD noted that the contractor is onsite and crane no.2 is going 
up. He also noted that the contractor is still setting up much of 
the site with a lot of material currently being moved offsite and 
the hoarding for the East Quad just completed. He added that 
all material is taken offsite via North Circular Road, Old Cabra 
Road and onto the M50 and this is the case for all site projects. 
He informed the group that there is a plan being worked out to 
use Broadstone for this also which would put less pressure on 
North Circular Road and the site crossing on Grangegorman 
Lower.   

  

2.4.  DIT Programme III 
PH noted that the overall package is there with the business 
cases done for the Academic Hub and West Quad with the 
design team also due to be announced for the latter. 
It was noted a procurement route is still being agreed to 
proceed with Student Accommodation on site. PY queried how 
this affects student accommodation in the surrounding area. 
PH noted that it would be first option and highlighted that 
there is no formal relationship between DIT and these 
developments this year.  
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2.5.  D7 Educate Together School 
RD informed the group of status of the two planning 
applications for this project noting that works to the junction 
has been approved by Dublin City Council and is now with An 
Bord Pleanála [as it is outside the SDZ]; and that the decision on 
the application on the school is imminent. He added that the 
school is still currently on schedule to open in Sept 2020. 

  

2.6.  There was a brief discussion about the NTA’s proposed new Bus 
Corridors with PH noting that one of the primary routes is 
planned down Prussia Street, which is to the west of the 
Grangegorman site. 

  

2.7.  RD gave an overview of the GDA elections process for 
community representatives to the Board and Consultative 
Group, noting that the process will run over the summer. He 
stated that the new Community Reps will be announced along 
with the new Board and Consultative Group in early September.  

  

2.8.  Updates were also provided on the following: 
• Communications 
• Hoarding Strategy 
• Broadstone connection 
• Apprenticeship Fair 
• Public Art 

  

3.  Any Other Business   

3.1.  PH thanked RD and LK for all their work for the Consultative 
Group. 

  

3.2.  MS noted that the new format for the Grangegorman 
Newsletter is great.  

  

4.  Next Meeting   

4.1.  The next meeting will be arranged when a new Consultative 
Group is in place. 

  

 


